
Welcome to worship, Christian education and fellowship as we gather in the name
of our Savior and as his body united in love.  Amen.  Here at Fairfield,  we offer a
contemporary service at 9:00; Sunday School for all ages at 10:00 and our
traditional service at 11:00. Please ask Dr. Steve Starzer, Rev. Shannon Hendricks,
Rev. Sandi Shaner or any of the ushers for information on various programs and
ministries. You may also call the church office at (804) 730-7164 or e-mail us:
office@fairfieldpcusa.org or visit our web site: www.fairfieldpcusa.org

PRAYER	CONCERNS
Beverly Burts
Myra Compton
Karen Couch
Joyce Nuckols
Betty Pittman 
Helen Rigsby

Gene Rosen’s niece, Tracy
Joan Sprinkle
Herta Wenninger
All who serve our nation here 

and abroad.

Please call the church office (804) 730-7164 or let a pastor know at the end of
the service for someone to be on our prayer list.  Names	will	normally	be	

listed	in	bulletin	for	3	weeks,	unless	we	receive	updates.

The	flowers	in	the	sanctuary	today	are	given	by	Norman	&	Barbara	Wash	to	the
Glory	of	God	and	in	memory	of	Norman’s	parents,	Jim	&	May	Wash.

NURSERY	CARE
   9am	Infant/Toddler: Donna Hohman & Angela Schwartz

Next	Week:  Nikki Glass & McKenna Blue
   10:00	Nursery: Angela Schwartz & McKenna Blue

Next	Week: Donna Hohman & TBD

WE	offer	a	KID’S	WORSHIP	PROGRAM during the 9:00am service for ages 3 
years old through 2nd grade.  The program takes place in Room # 21.

Pictures	are	being	taken	this	week	for	our	new	Church	Directory!  Have you
made your appointment yet?  What’s holding you back?  We need you!  If you
haven’t already scheduled your photo session, please call the church office
immediately and see when we can schedule you.  We only have 70 families so far. 
Everyone who is photographed by Universal will receive a complimentary 8 x 10
portrait and a church directory!



In	observance	of	All	Saints’	Day on Tuesday, November 1st, we remember and
honor those of our Fairfield family who joined our Great Cloud of Witness: 
Barbara Pearson, Myrtle Muire, Marie Blatt, Ruth Gatewood and Buford Wade.

The	Prayer	Shawl	Knitting	Group will meet again	this	coming	Wednesday,
November	2	beginning at 10:00am in the Barlow Parlor.  Come work on a shawl
or your own personal project.  If you don’t know how to knit, the ladies will teach
you!  Contact Anna Barrowclough (804-730-3143) if you have any questions.

MCEF	Collection	will	be	held	next	Sunday,	November	6.	 MCEF is in need of
mayo,  mustard, ketchup, jelly, deodorant, toothpaste, shampoo, soap, bath towels 
(new or gently used).

Operation	 Christmas	 Child	 boxes	 are	 due	 back	 on	 or	 before	 Sunday,
November	13th.  Please enclose a check for postage in the envelope provided and
place a rubber band around your box.  The cost for shipping is $10.  If you don’t
want to fill a box, please consider making a donation.  Write your check to
Fairfield and mark your envelope or check OCC.  We will send one big check to
Samaritan’s Purse.  Haven’t gotten your shoebox yet?  There are some in the 
narthex for pickup!

Interested	in	joining	Fairfield?  We’d love to talk to you!  Call the church office 
between 9:30am - 3:30pm, Monday - Thursday to talk to one of our ministers.

The	November/December	Upper	Room devotionals are out.  Please pick one 
up!

The	November	newsletter	will be published a few days late this week.   It will
be 
online no later than November 3rd.

Calling	all	photographers: Fairfield is in the process of refreshing its website
and marketing materials and is in desperate need of new photos.  This will be an
ongoing need to keep the website up-to-date, as well as for future social media
accounts.  Preferred are candid shots of people doing activities over posed group
photos.  No empty rooms or sterile building photos please, although artistic
pictures of decorations for events are OK.  If you have any photos you would like
to share, or are willing to take photos at future events, please contact Dave Starzer 
at webmaster@fairfieldpcusa.org.

Hurricane	Ian	Relief: We are still supporting Buckingham Presbyterian Church
in the Fort Myers, Florida area as they are a local clearing house and support



center for efforts to bring the love of Christ to their neighbors.  Financial gifts are
still needed!  If your hearts leads you, please help by giving a donation in Christ’s
name.  Make check payable to Fairfield with a notation “Hurricane Ian Relief” and
place it in the offering plate, mail or bring it to the office.  Bless those in need and
help Jesus calm the storms of life for our Fort Myers’ neighbors.

 THIS	WEEK	’S	CHURCH	MEETINGS	&	EVENTS
Oct.	30 Contemporary Worship Service (sanctuary) 9:00am

Sunday School 10:00am
Traditional Worship Service (sanctuary) 11:00am
New Beginnings Church Worship (Family Center) 11:00am
Fall-O-Ween (Family Center) 4:00-7:00pm

Oct.	31 Classical Conversations 8:00am - 4:00pm
AA Group (#29) 6:00-8:00pm
Pilates Class (Heritage Hall) 6:00-7:00pm
Adult Bible School (#20) 7:00pm

Nov.	1 Deacon’s Meeting (#20) 7:00pm
Session Meeting (#29) 7:00pm

Nov.	2 Prayer Shawl Ministry (Barlow Parlor) 10:00am
AA Group (#29) 6:00-8:00pm
Pilates Class (Heritage Hall) 6:00-7:00pm
Fairfield Ringers’ Practice (sanctuary) 7:00pm
Praise Band Practice (Family Center) 8:00pm

Nov.	3 Photo Directory Session (#19 & 20) 12:00noon - 10:00pm
Civil Air Patrol (Family Center) 6:30-9:30pm
Adult Choir Practice (sanctuary) 7:00pm

Nov.	4 Photo Directory Sessions (#19 & #20) 12:00noon - 10:00pm

Fall‐O‐Ween	happens	TODAY	from	4:00‐7:00pm
Games, Petting Zoo, Costume Parade, Hayrides

Face Painting, Trunk-or-Treat!  

Come dressed in your best costume!  
A fried chicken dinner will be provided for everyone.  

Everyone is welcome to attend so join us!




